Friends of Carrollwood Cultural Center

Board Meeting

November 20, 2019
Carrollwood Cultural Center
Board Members Present: Bill DeMare, President, Neil Smith,Sophia Denicolo,Evelyn Bless, Secretary,Craig Nowicke
Board Members Absent:Alan Preston, Treasurer,Susan Baxter Gibson,Vice President
Staff Members Present:none
Guests:none
--------------------------------------------------------------------------.------------------------------------------------------------
Call to order, quorum present, at 4:00p.m. Bill DeMare, President.
Public comment:none
1. Adoption of Agenda: changed date to November 20, 2019
Motion:Evelyn Bless
SecondNeil Smith
Motion passed:4-0
2. Consent Agenda approval:
Board Minutes: October
Motion:Neil Smith
Second:Craig Nowicke
Motion passed:  4-0
3. Executive Director’s Report:Paul Berg reported that the center is switching the phone system because of problems with Spectrum to Frontier (Verizon) on Friday.  Paul is calling the country trying to get them to send the funds that are due this month because of delays.  Training on the new ticketing system is more complicated than anticipated and therefore the “perks” will be delayed in being implemented. Ticket sales are okay for Hot Mikado. Bill DeMare suggested that the board members be invited to the dress rehearsal along with the volunteers.  Paul has hired two new staff people, which makes the staff complete for the first time in 2 years.
4. ED Review committee:Bill DeMare asked Paul Berg to send his comments on the progress of his 2019 goals to board members by November 27. Once they receive thisdocument, they will do their performance appraisal by Dec. 19. The committee consists ofNeil Smith, Alan Preston, and Bill DeMare. The ED Review is due on Dec. 19.   Paul will do his self-evaluation by Dec. 31 and send it to Bill DeMare. The committee will meet with Paul in early January, prior to the January Board. meeting TBD. The committee will prepare a summary, including the ED comments, and forward the summary and remuneration consideration to the board for the January meeting.
5. ED Review Form:see above
6. Finance Update: Bill DeMare has requested the Paul Berg allocate proportionally by percentage the time his staff spends on the multiple activity areas they perform. Then the board can focus on which areas generate the greatest loss.
Sophia Denicolo arrived at 4:30
7. December Meeting/Annual Meeting:There will be no December meeting. February will be the annual meeting beginning at 6:00, with a board meeting preceding at 4:00.
8. HOA Committee:Bill DeMare commented that he wants the board to position itself as a positive force for the community not just a place that puts on HOA programs.Bill announced that the park is putting in a pump track that can be used by skate boarders, bikes, and scooters. HOAs should continue to support this center.
9. Development Strategic Plan: Paul Berg distributed copies of the fundraising plan 2019-2020 to the board. Paul praised the consultant who helped with this plan which he calls” realistic.” Bill DeMare asked Paul to sent an email to board members to review this plan for the January meeting when it will be discussed. Bill explained some of the consultant’s plan for the center.
10. New Business: Board Committee Annual Report.  Bill DeMare asked Evelyn Bless to send out the form for this report to all committee chairs. The committees will be asked to submit a report even if they are not active, by November 30. Bill stated that once we receive the reports, the board will take up the issue of which committees are needed. Evelyn asked about the strategic plan, and Paul said that some of the pieces are not finished. Bill said that we will make time in the board meetings for discussion of the strategic plan, by shortening questions about reports,
11. Unfinished Business: Bill DeMare said that moving the chocolate festival to the park was discussed at the last meeting.  However, that will not be done this year because of ongoing construction.  Bill asked Paul to request a beer and wine license for the chocolate festival this year, because this could be a very good fundraiser. The board members will need to volunteer to check IDs as people come in on February 15 and put wrists bands on them.
12. Round Robin:Craig Nowicke mentioned how much the chorus is doing in the community. The Master Chorale and the Florida Orchestra are preforming the Messiah on Dec. 19 at the Idlewild Church. Evelyn Bless mentioned that the staff had decorated trees for the Christmas silent auction; Evelyn offered to send thank you notes to them. Bill suggested that all board members send handwritten thank you notes throughout the year.Neil Smith stated that we are making a lot of progress at the center and gave Bill DeMare a thank you for moving the agenda along at meetings.
13. Adjournment Time: 5:35
Submitted by:
 Linda Delapenha, Recording Secretary
